
	

	

	
	
Email:	communications@ulupono.com	
	
SENATE	COMMITTEES	ON	COMMERCE	&	CONSUMER	PROTECTION	AND	WAYS	&	MEANS	

Thursday,	April	4,	2024	—	10:09	a.m.	
	
Ulupono	Initiative	supports	HB	2614	HD1	SD1,	Relating	to	Renewable	Energy.	
	
Dear	Chair	Keohokalole,	Chair	Dela	Cruz,	and	Members	of	the	Committees:	
	
My	name	is	Micah	Munekata,	and	I	am	the	Director	of	Government	Affairs	at	Ulupono	Initiative.		We	are	
a	Hawai‘i-focused	impact	investment	firm	that	strives	to	improve	the	quality	of	life	throughout	the	
islands	by	helping	our	communities	become	more	resilient	and	self-sufficient	through	locally	produced	
food,	renewable	energy	and	clean	transportation	choices,	and	better	management	of	freshwater	
resources.	
	
Ulupono	supports	HB	2614	HD1	SD1,	which	requires	government	entities	in	the	State	that	issue	
building	permits	to	implement	SolarAPP+	or	a	functionally	equivalent	online	automated	permitting	
platform	that	verifies	code	compliance	and	issues	permits	to	licensed	contractors	for	solar	distributed	
energy	resource	systems	in	real	time	by	1/1/2025;	and	requires	government	entities	in	the	State	that	
issue	building	permits	in	areas	served	by	an	investor-owned	electric	utility	to	adopt	a	self-certification	
for	solar	distributed	energy	resource	systems	that	are	not	SolarAPP+	compatible.	
	
Ulupono	supports	the	use	of	SolarAPP+,	or	an	equivalent	platform,	to	help	streamline	solar	and	energy	
storage	project	permitting.		The	Hawai‘i	State	Energy	Office	recently	published	its	Hawai‘i	Pathways	to	
Decarbonization	Report,	which	identifies,	among	other	things,	the	significant	need	for	additional	
renewable	energy	generation	to	meet	broader	economy-wide	decarbonization	goals.1		Solar	
photovoltaic	(PV)	systems	are	becoming	so	common	that	there	is	little	risk	and	much	to	gain	in	terms	of	
timeliness	with	such	systems,	as	more	renewable	energy	can	be	installed	at	a	faster	rate.		The	self-
certifying	procedure	proposed	in	this	bill	supports	a	streamlined	process	for	renewable	energy	projects,	
which	may	even	decrease	the	workload	on	already	burdened	county	planning	and	permitting	
departments.2				
	
Thank	you	for	the	opportunity	to	testify.	
	
Respectfully,	
	
Micah	Munekata	
Director	of	Government	Affairs	

	
1	Hawai‘i	Pathways	to	Decarbonization	Act	238,	Session	Laws	of	Hawai‘i	2022,	Report	to	the	2024	Hawai‘i	State	
Legislature	December	2023.	https://energy.hawaii.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Act-
238_HSEO_Decarbonization_Report.pdf		
2	The	counties	all	struggle	with	a	backlog	of	permit	applications,	so	any	effort	to	streamline	the	process	would	be	
welcomed.		For	example,	the	Civil	Beat	recently	noted	that	the	median	residential	permitting	time	for	the	City	and	County	
of	Honolulu’s	Department	of	Planning	and	Permitting,	was	330	days	and	commercial	jobs	were	at	a	median	of	420	days.	
https://www.civilbeat.org/2023/12/honolulus-building-permit-delays-a-nightmare-decades-in-the-making/		
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